
PASSING OF DR. LESLIE KIESZ 
Dr. Leslie Kiesz, MD, passed away on Monday, January 23, 2012 in Banning, CA.   
Leslie practiced Obstetrics & Gynecology in Fresno and attended Fresno Central 
Church. There are some in our congregation who knew him well. Harriet Shimmin  
attended Wisconsin Adventist Academy with him in the 1950s and they renewed their 
friendship when she and Bud moved to Fresno over five years ago. He will be missed 
by those who knew and loved him. A memorial service will be held at the Fresno  
Central SDA Church on Saturday, February 11, 2012 at 3:00 p.m. 
 

FEBRUARY 11 — 25TH ANNIVERSARY— AN ALL DAY AFFAIR  
Another Snippet of Sunnyside History 

In the Fall of 1986, Monday Night Football took 2nd place to the weekly meetings of 
“El Groupo,” (casually named by the Conference President). Don and Carol Reisig  
provided their home for these visionaries. For a time they worshiped with Northwest 
Church under the guidance of its Pastor, Bob Taylor, who encouraged his congregation 
to sponsor them. A desire to rent space for a Sunnyside Church that was to grow out 
of their Sabbath School remained their top priority. 
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Sunnyside’s Sabbath potluck at the rented 
Church of God and Prophecy located at 
Belmont & Temperance avenues. 

Take a stroll down memory lane; more 
pictures on page 4. 



 

 
 

 

February 4 — Pastor Ray 
February 11 — Pastor Ray 

February 18 — Fabian Carballo 

WORSHIP 

CELEBRATION 
 

December 17, 2011  
11:00 A.M. 

 
“Do You Hear What I 

Hear?” 
“God Rest Ye Merry 

Gentlemen” 

 
Welcome 

Pastor Dennis Ray 

 
Children’s Story 

Vicki Kemp 
 

Offering 
 

Advent Reading 
Dina & Zaher Estassi 
“O Come, O Come 

Immanuel” 
 

“Little Drummer Boy” 
“Away in a Manger” 

 
Prayer 

Bruce Eckhart 
 

“Sleep, Holy Child” 
Jim Robison 

 
Scripture: Luke 14:1–7 

 
“Who Was This Guy? - 

Part 3: Dignity” 
Pastor Ray 

 
Benediction 
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January Church Needs  $29,000.00 
Church Needs Donations 14,478.37 
Over (Short)  (14,521.63) 
  

Year to Date  $29,000.00 
Donations Received  14,478.37 
Over (Short)  (14,521.63) 
 

Youth Pastor Fund $16,097.74 

 

This Week’s Offering   
Religious Liberty 

MONTHLY CONTRIBUTION SUMMARY 

PREACHING SCHEDULE THIS WEEK AT A GLANCE 

 
MONDAY, JANUARY 30 
Creative Worship Team Meeting – Youth 
Room 7:00 p.m. 
 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 31 
Facilities Committee Meeting – Youth Room 
6:30 p.m. 
 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1 
Finance Committee Meeting 6:30 a.m. 
Community Services Distribution 11:00 a.m. 
Deadline for Bulletin info: bulletin-
staff@sunnysidesda.org 6:00 p.m. 
 

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 2 
Worship Committee Meeting – Pastor’s  
Office 7:00 p.m. 
 

SABBATH, FEBRUARY 4 
Sabbath School 9:30 a.m. 
Worship Service 11:00 a.m. 
The GROUP – Maroa Room 5:00 p.m. 

Sunset  

This Friday 
5:18p.m. 

Next Friday  
5:25p.m. 

HEALTHY BYTES tidbitstidbitstidbitstidbits 

Organic extra virgin coconut oil is one of the healthiest 
foods you can put in and on your body. Be sure that any 
coconut oil you buy is made from non-GMO  
(non-genetically modified) coconuts, is cold pressed and  
carries a certified organic label to ensure you are getting the 
real deal. Coconut oil contains about fifty percent lauric 
acid, a component found in human breast milk. It supports a 

healthy immune system and a healthy metabolism. It is currently being studied for 
its anti-viral, anti-fungal and anti-bacterial properties. 

 
For more info on healthy solutions and recipes,  

contact Gale Bolinger at 974-2459 or email at gale4health@comcast.net 

 YOUTH NEWS 

 

SUPER BOWL PARTY  
AT THE VAUGHNS’ - SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 5 

 

Football, Food and Friends! - can it get any better than that?!  
The big screen and food will be provided; all you have to do is 
bring a friend. So, call someone you haven’t seen at Sabbath 
School or a Youth event in a while or bring your neighbor or 
friend from school.  Listen for more details in Sabbath School. 

WORSHIP 

CELEBRATION 
 

January 28, 2012  
11:00 A.M. 

 
“To God Be the Glory” 
“Come, Now Is the Time 

to Worship” 
 
 

Welcome 
Pastor Dennis Ray 

 
 

Children’s Story 
Carmen Mead 

 
 

Offering 
 
 

“Sanctuary” 
“We Have Come Into  

This Place” 
 
 

Prayer 
Bruce Eckhart 

 
 

“Better Than a 
Hallelujah”  
Carmen Mead,  

Alex Maidan & Milca Ramirez 
Fresno Adventist Academy 

Sophomore Trio 

 
 

Scripture - James 1:26 
Michelle Ward 

 
 

“The Spirit of Satan” 
Donald Ramey 

 
 



 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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HOST THE REFRESHMENT TABLE 
 

Dates available: February 25  
   March 3, 24 
   April 14, 21, 28  
Thank you to those who have volunteered 
and hosted the refreshment table. We are 
always delighted with the treats and your 
creativity. Please sign up in the fellowship 
hall or call the church office (229-5501). 
Make it simple or go with a theme.  
Reimbursement is available. 

lÉâ tÜx |Çä|àxwAAA  
to the Fresno Adventist Academy Century 
Club Banquet this Sunday at 6 p.m. in the 
Alumni Hall. It only takes a donation of $100 a 
year to become a Century Club member. 
Membership fees and other donations go  
toward special needs of the individual  
classrooms at the school. Members have the 
opportunity to hear presented needs and vote 
on purchases for the requests. Please RSVP by 
calling Richelle at 273-4976 if you would like 
to attend this special dinner. 

COMMUNITY SERVICES NEEDS 
Community Services is currently in need of: 

� pots and pans 
� large blankets (full, queen and king) 

Please contact Printess Schlist (232-1194), 
if you can help or if you have any  
questions. 

 

RESERVE YOUR CAMP SITE AT 
SHAVER LAKE 

Now is the time to start getting your  
reservations in for our annual “Church in Shaver” week-
end  scheduled for Sabbath, August 18. The email  
address for those wanting to reserve a  
campsite is camped@sce.com and the website for Camp 
Edison is www.sce.com/campedison. Sign up early; spaces 
fill up quickly! Contact May Bristol for more information 
(mkbristol@hotmail.com). 

ARE YOU GOOD WITH CRAFTS? 
The Primary Sabbath School Class is in need of help with 
weekly craft projects. No teaching is required. You would 
just need to prepare a craft for about 20 children.  
Reimbursement is available. Please contact Leslie Batty  
(286-6573), if you’re able to provide craft projects. 

 

THE FULL PLATE 
FOLLOW-UP CLASS 

 

We will start a 4-week 
follow-up class for those 

who attended the Full Plate program. The class 
will begin February 27. Please make your  
reservation and order your book from  

Gale Bolinger(974-2459) by February 13. The 
cost of the new book is $25. 

 

POTLUCK SCHEDULE 
We wil l have a special 25th  
Anniversary “salad potluck” on  
February 11 as part of the day’s  
celebration. There will be no potluck in 
March due to the kitchen construction. 

ADVENTIST TELEVISION MINISTRIES 
On February 11 our Sabbath offering emphasis will be 
Adventist Television Ministries. This offering helps 
provide essential outreach funds for Breath of Life, It 
Is Written, and Faith for Today. As these ministries 
strive to touch lives and change hearts, let’s each lend 
support to our church’s media voices. On  
February 11, please remember to mark your tithe 
envelope for Adventist Television Ministries. 

BULLETIN INFORMATION 
Please submit your announcements of 50 words or fewer 
(in paragraph form) to: bulletinstaff@sunnysidesda.org. All 
info is due by 6:00 p.m. Wednesday. Bulletin staff reserves 
the right to edit text. 



Page 4 

 
 

REMEMBERING THE PAST 25 YEARS  
and looking forward to where God is leading us. 

 



 

 
 

1 THESSALONIANS 5:16-18 (NLT) 
 

 16 Always be joyful. 17 Never stop praying. 18 Be thankful in all circumstances,  
for this is God’s will for you who belong to Christ Jesus. 

Church Address: 
5375 North Maroa Avenue 

Fresno, CA  93704 

Phone: 559.229.5501 
Fax: 559.229.5502 

Email: churchoffice@sunnysidesda.org 
Website: www.sunnysidesda.org 

THE LAST WORD 

Dan Kittle (1/28) 
Sandy Shimmin (1/28) 
Shawn Alferd (1/29) 
Jameson Frazier (1/30) 
Jerry Koch (1/30) 
Kayla Cole (1/31) 
Devin Daggs (1/31) 
Xiomara Iraheta (1/31) 
Diane Ward-Bertao (2/1) 
Michelle Novielli (2/1) 
Bob Isaacs (2/2) 
Branden Menes (2/2) 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO... 

Tim & Angela McCall (2/2) 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
TO... 


